Hon. Alfred M. Landon Topeka, Kansas Dear Mr. Landon:

Dr. Allen has referred your letter of February 26th to this office for reply in regard to the basketball tickets for the game Friday night.

and since he does not have any tickets, he asked that we handle the matter.

We have been entirely sold out of reserved seat tickets since February 15th and have been selling standing room in the back end of the main floor and general admission in the second balcony since that time.

The demand for balcony tickets has been quite heavy today, after the team having won from Nebraska and Iowa State. I am sure you would not want either of these locations, and the only alternative we have is to offer you tickets good for chair seats somewhere down next to the court.

We have already sold all that we think we can possibly crowd in around the court, but if you are willing to take your chances we will try to crowd in four more.

These tickets will be .75, and we will await your instruction before doing anything more about it.

thing more desirable, I am

Very sincerely yours,

E.L. Falkenstien, Sec'y U. of Kans. Phys. Edu. Corp.

BLF: IN